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 AMERICAN PLANNING ASSOCIATION




  C A L I F O R N I A   C H A P T E R


TO:

CCAPA BOARD 

FROM:
KURT CHRISTIANSEN, AICP



VICE PRESIDENT FOR ADMINISTRATION

DATE:

JUNE 23 2007

RE:

CCAPA PROPOSED BYLAW REVISIONS

At the March 3, 2007, CCAPA Board Meeting, the Board voted to start the official process to amend the Chapter Bylaws.  The Board direct changes to four (4) areas in the Bylaws as follows:

· Reflect the Board action in 2006 that changed the Planner Emeritus Network (PEN) membership to include all eligible CCAPA members, eliminate PEN membership fees, and provide funding from the Chapter.

· Require each affiliated group to appoint a liaison to the Conference Committee and designate the Vice President of Administration to act as the liaison between the Conference Committee and the Board.

· Allow the election process to be conducted online.

· Allow the Board to vote by e-mail on proposed changes to the Bylaws, and to publish the changes on the CCAPA website.

Attached are the proposed revisions for the Boards consideration.  All changes have been provided in highlight/strikeout format.  As directed in 2006, the PEN President shall sit on the CCAPA Board as a permanent member and as such has been removed from the list of appointed officers.  A set of duties have for the PEN President been included in Article 6.15.  The proposed changes to the election procedures, as set forth in Article 7, and the Bylaw changes, as set forth in Article 16, now allow for mail or electronic voting.

The final action related to the Annual CCAPA State Conference.  The Board direct that the duties of the Vice President for Administration be modified to include acting as Conference Committee liaison.  This change is has been added as Article 6.6, subsection l.  The Board also directed that each affiliated group appoint a liaison to the Conference Committee.  After reviewing the Bylaws, I have determined that this recommendation would be better placed in the Conference Manual.  The duties outlined in the Bylaws for the affiliated groups are broad in nature and this type of specific duty would not be consistent with the current Bylaw format.  In addition, not all of the affiliated groups are mentioned in the Bylaws.  The California Planning Roundtable is not mention in our bylaws, yet they would be considered an affiliated group.

Board Action:
Move to approve the draft language changes to the CCAPA Bylaws and direct the Vice President of Administration to prepare an article for the next CalPlanner to begin the process to amend the Bylaws at the next CCAPA Board meeting.


Direct the Vice President of Administration to add to the Conference Manual the requirement that each affiliated group shall appoint a liaison to the Conference Committee.
APA








